
REGULAR MEETING 

April 26, 1966 

The Town Council held it's regular second meeting of the month on 
this date. Mayor Wilson called the meeting to order with members 
Christensen, Hoehne, McLeod and Murfitt answering present to the 
roll call. Hamilton and Cunningham were absent. 

The minutes of the previous meetin were read and approved by all. 

A letter from the Montana Aeronautics Commission, addressed to the 
County Commissioners, was read by the Clerk. The Council went on 
record, on motion of McLeod and seconded by Murfitt, as supporting 
the Granite County Commissioners in establishing a General Aviation 
Utility Airport in the/Philipsburg area. 

The Council was advised by the Town's Consulting hngineers, Hammond 
and Everly, that the Town's application for Federal Aid for Storm 
Sewers, Water lines, and Street Improvement has been on file in 
Washington long enough for the Council to start writing letters to 
Mansfield, Olson, and Metcalf, asking them to start supporting the 
processing of this application. The Clerk was ordered to write 
these letters at the dictation of Zane Murfitt. 

The resignation of Warren ~oble as Police Judge was accepted by
tr: '" r;f)uncil. Coble's resignation was due to illne ss. The law 
provides for a Justice of the Peace to rule during the absence of 
a Police Judge with the fees still going to the City. 

A representation of the Senior Women's Club was present in conneC:--­
tion with the Library which they sponsor; the Council went on re­
cord as to the fact that the Library is owned by the Town of Philip­
sburg. ~J 
It was brought to the attention of the Council by the Town Treasurer 
that there ia a water bill against the new Town Hall building in 
the amount of $51.25; also the amount of $~.50 for water and 50 
cents for sewer against the Howard Naef property. The Council 
made motion to write off the water and sewer bill on these two 
premises which now belong to the Town. 'Motion ',;'as made by Murfitt 
and seconded by McLeod, with all in favor. 

An application for a building permit to add a room onto the prop­
erty of Charles Cantero was approved by the Council. 

A discussion on a trade of equipment with Charles Neuman of George­
town Lake was held. At a motion made by McLeod and seconded by 
Christensen the Council agreed to trade the Town's end loader for 
another end loader belonging to Neuman, with Neuman paying, in addi­
tion to the trade, the sum of $500.00. 

Basil Kennedy, State Auditor, made mention that a Special Imp­
rovement District might be set up to increase the area of the 
street cleaning and make the cost city wide. Attorney Sheehan 
is to read the law on this matter •. 

Henry Clift, local contractor, appeared before the Council and 
gave a price on tha time and material that it would require to 
plaster the ceiling in the garage of the new Town Hall. The 
figure given was $156.00. The Building Committee is to work on 
this and the Council will give Cleft an answer at their May 2nd. 
meeting. 

The Council authorized Marshall Standall to make a reasonable 
charge to anyone asking him to get rid of their dogs for them. 

A motion for adjournment was made by Murfitt, seconded by Hoehne. 
All were in favor; meeting adjourned. 
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